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The Vermont Children’s Trust Fund was established in 1986 for the purpose of providing funds for community-based 
primary prevention programs.    A tax check off account was established in 1996, enabling Vermonters to donate to the 
Children’s Trust Fund when filing their Vermont state tax return.   The Vermont Children’s Trust Foundation has been 
contributing private dollars to and managing the fund since 2009.  In 2022, pursuant to Sec. 8. 32 V.S.A. § 5862b, the 
Vermont Children’s Trust Fund was repealed and the tax check off dollars are now sent directly to the Vermont Children’s 
Trust Foundation for the purpose of providing funds for community-based primary prevention programs for children aged 0-
18 throughout Vermont. 
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2024 VCTF Grantees:

Addison County:
Addison Northwest School District
Arts Bus
Bristol Hub
Everybody Wins! Vermont
Lawrence Memorial Library
Partners In Adventure, Inc.
Reinbow Riding LTD
Starksboro Cooperative Preschool
Teen Center

Bennington County:
Lake Paran Recreations
Reinbow Riding LTD
Sunrise Family Resource Center

Caledonia County:
Arts Bus
Everybody Wins! Vermont
NEK Community Growth Center
Northeast Kingdom Human Services
Northeast Kingdom Youth Services

Chittenden County:
Child Care Resource
Community Sailing Center
Dad Guild
Essex CHIPS, Inc.
Everybody Wins! Vermont
Green Mountain Mobile Therapy Inc,
Janet S. Munt Family Room
King Street Center
Milton Town School District
NFI VT family center
ONE Arts
Partners In Adventure, Inc.
Robin's Nest Children's Center
UVM Health Network - Home Health 
and Hospice
Very Merry Theatre

Franklin County:
Dad Guild
Enosburgh Public Library
Franklin Grand Isle Bookmobile
Highgate Library and Community 
Center
Partners In Adventure, Inc.
Saint Albans Museum, Inc.
Village of Enosburg Falls

Grand Isle County:
Food for Thought
Franklin Grand Isle Bookmobile
Partners In Adventure, Inc.
UVM Health Network - Home Health 
and Hospice

Lamoille County:
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Vermont
Good Beginnings of Central Vermont
Lamoille Restorative Center

Orange County:
Arts Bus
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Vermont
Blue Mountain Union School
Everybody Wins! Vermont
Finding Our Stride
Good Beginnings of Central Vermont
Maple Leaf Childrens Center Inc
Sage Mountain Botanical Sanctuary
Second Growth, Inc.

Orleans County:
Dad Guild
Encore After School and Summer 
Program
Everybody Wins! Vermont
Northeast Kingdom Human Services, 
Inc.

Rutland County:
Arts Bus
Everybody Wins! Vermont
Reinbow Riding LTD
Vermont Family Network
Windsor Central Supervisory Union

Washington County:
Arts Bus
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Vermont
Cabot Community Association
Dad Guild
Everybody Wins! Vermont
Good Beginnings of Central Vermont
Mad River Mentoring
Partners In Adventure, Inc.
Sage Mountain Botanical Sanctuary
Vermont Family Network

Windham County:
Boys  Girls Club of Brattleboro
Kids in the Country
New England Youth Theatre
Youth Services, Inc

Windsor County:
Arts Bus
Everybody Wins! Vermont
Finding Our Stride
MoonRise Therapeutics
Reinbow Riding LTD
Second Growth, Inc.
Springfield Area Parent Child Center
Youth Services, Inc

Statewide:
Outright Vermont
Prevent Child Abuse Vermont

Estimated numbers served by above programs by outcomes:

Vermont’s children and young people achieve their potential. 13,035

Vermont’s families are safe, nurturing, stable and supported. 3,075

Estimated # Served Total 16,110
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William Allen
Molly Bucci, Esq., President
Jean Burke, Treasurer
Matthew Campbell, Vice President
​Julie Elitzer
Talia Glesner, EdD
AJ Hart
Lee McLendon
Dawn Minter
Bruce Parmenter
Mary Stanley, MD
Margaret Tandoh, MD
Steve Zatarain

Vermont Children’s Trust Foundation:  

Board Members

For more information visit www.vtchildrenstrust.org

Amanda Ahmadi, Executive Director
Theo Clark, Program Manager

Staff

Department for Children and Families Child 

Development Division

Janet McLaughlin, Deputy Commissioner   
Chris Case, Director of Policy  Planning

The VCTF grant cycle starts in early January with an open invitation to community organizations to submit proposals for 
funding.  Technical assistance trainings are provided as necessary.  

Grant review is conducted by a team of volunteer readers from  diverse backgrounds in early May.  Funding 
recommendations are made by this committee to fund a slate of programming.  Grants approved receive funding beginning 
in September.  VCTF coordinates performance measure and financial reporting from grantees on a semiannual basis.  

A VCTF staff member conducts a site visit to each grantee during the grant period.

Vermont Children's Trust Foundation Grants Cycle and Process:
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